SALEM TOURISM BOARD
Minutes of the Regular Meeting
February 12, 2024
5:00 pm

Call to Order

The Salem Tourism Board met Monday, February 12, 2024 at Salem City Hall. 
Chairman Jacob Hockett called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.  Present were board members Leon Chapman, Brooke Frederick, Dana Hampton, Sherry Morton, Chairman Jacob Hockett and Secretary Suetta Oulrey. Janelle Smith was absent at time of call to order. Janelle was present at 5:05 pm
Minutes
The minutes of the January 8, 2024 meeting were presented for action.
Janelle Smith made a motion to approve the minutes.  Sherry Morton seconded the motion.   AYES:  Brooke Frederick, Sherry Morton, Leon Chapman, Janelle Smith and Chairman Jacob Hockett.  Dana Hampton abstained since she wasn’t present at the meeting. NAYS:  None. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

The January 2024 Treasurer’s Reports were presented for action.
Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Reports. Sherry Morton seconded the motion.
AYES: Dana Hampton, Sherry Morton, Leon Chapman, Brooke Frederick, Janelle Smith and Chairman Jacob Hockett. NAYS: None. Motion carried.
Presentation of Petitions/Public Comments
Salem Main Street Flag Foundation Grant Application-
Salem Main Street Flag Foundation is requesting $2,000 from Tourism to purchase new flags, maintain the lighting system and maintain the grounds. The flags are now costing approximately $600 per flag. Funds are needed by February 28, 2024.

Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the $2,000.00 for the Salem Main Street Flag Foundation every year automatically as long as the flags are flying. To be paid end of February without doing a grant application. Dana Hampton seconded the motion.
AYES: Sherry Morton, Leon Chapman, Brooke Frederick, Janelle Smith, Dana Hampton and Chairman Jacob Hockett. NAYS: None. Motion carried.
Discover Downstate Illinois-
Tourism Times ads for Spring/Summer and Fall/Winter. Discover Downstate Illinois is offering a 20% discount off the listed rates. Spring/Summer ad copy deadline is Mid-March. Fall/Winter ad copy deadline is Mid-July.
Christine Orr was present at the meeting. Explaining that the Tourism Times is distributed via direct mail, tourism information centers, visitor centers, St. Louis hotels and attractions, Scott Air Force Base, regional hotels and motels, attractions restaurants and shops. There are 27,000 copies printed for each publication Spring/Summer and Fall/Winter. 
Leon Chapman likes the square ads with name of the town at the top of the ad. Leon Chapman suggested doing a 1/4 page ad in Spring/Summer and Fall / Winter Tourism Times. Janelle Smith likes a 1/2 page ad. She thinks a 1/4 page one gets lost. The board is all in agreement that a horizontal ad is more appealing. Christine then offered 30% discount if Tourism would run an ad. Christine of Discover Downstate Illinois is to email Janelle Smith, Jacob Hockett and Suetta Oulrey with anything on the ads or questions. All board members will see a proof of the ad to be ran. 1/2 page ad is $1,000 in each issue.
Leon Chapman made a motion for 1/2 page ad in Spring/Summer and Fall / Winter issues. Janelle Smith seconded the motion.

AYES: Sherry Morton, Leon Chapman, Brooke Frederick, Janelle Smith, Dana Hampton and Chairman Jacob Hockett. NAYS: None. Motion carried.
Christine then spoke on the Membership and Marketing opportunities. Discover Downstate Illinois covers more ground than any other convention and visitor bureau in the State of Illinois. We represent 21 counties that stretch from the Mississippi River east of St. Louis, MO to the Wabash Rivers west of Vincennes, IN. We are both rural and urban, allowing guests to enjoy both big city life and simple, country treasures – all at once. Discover Downstate Illinois is your marketing team. We take care of everything from the planning, designing, placing and we even pay some of the bill for our members. We can help with your marketing projects. Billboards, radio commercials, TV commercials, social media advertising, video production, rack cards and brochures, magazine and newspaper ads, logo creation, branding and more. Christine had a sample of a front and back rack card. She suggested putting a QR code on the rack card to drive people back to the Tourism website. Tourism is a Brass (up to $3,000) member as of right now for $225.00. They offer a bid service for design, printing and production. Our leverage buy discounts are passed along to you, as well as financial assistance, creating maximum savings for your advertising projects. Discover Downstate Illinois would pay the invoices, then they would bill Tourism minus a 15% discount. Another idea is GEO an area – invisible border around what your event is. That is when you look at something in particular on internet then it pops up after you have looked at it. If you exceed your spending limit you automatically jump to the next level of membership (Discover Downstate Illinois will then bill you).
The board was very interested in a front and back rack card to distribute. Leon Chapman would like three local bids for the rack cards (3M, 5M, 7M) brought back to the March Tourism meeting to make a decision.
Economic Development Director Leah Dellicarpini is asking Tourism to fund The Lights Are On In Salem. This is three phased project with a projected cost of $300,000 total cost. The first phase would be in 2024, second in 2025 and third phase in 2026. The cost would be $100,000 per year. Phase I $52,500 to downtown lights project, $47,500 to Christmas light displays for the courthouse. Leon Chapman asked if the lights would be on 365 days a year. Leah Dellicarpini stated they would be on 365 days a year. Dana Hampton concerned who would maintain the lights. Leah Dellicarpini has contacted some businesses about hooking into their electric meter then the city would offer a stipend to the businesses for use of their electric meter. Phase II $100,000 in 2025 $40,000 to downtown lights project, $60,000 to Christmas light displays for the park. Leah Dellicarpini stated that Phase II would be to help fill in with lights at the courthouse, start on lights for the park. Phase III $100,000 in 2026 $23,100 to downtown lights project, $76,900 to Christmas light displays for the park. Leon stated that Tourism monies are to be used toward bringing people in to Salem to spend the night/s in hotels. Leah Dellicarpini then stated Sec. 11-87 – Use of funds. All taxes and penalties received by the city hereunder shall be expended by the city solely to promote tourism, conventions and other special events within the city and otherwise to attract nonresidents to visit the city. The city council will provide by separate means for such expenditures, which methods may be charged from time to time consistent with the terms of this article and the law of Illinois. Leon Chapman would like to see pricing for leasing options. Leon Chapman suggested getting businesses to help with the cost of the lights in the park by sponsoring the lights. The sponsors would have a sign put by the lights showing as a sponsor. Dana Hampton asked who is helping fund this project. Leah Dellicarpini stated that it would be solely Tourism. Leah Dellicarpini showed the projected fund balance of each phase.
Dana Hampton is concerned about the maintenance and upkeep of this project. Janelle Smith loves the idea.

Leon Chapman wants prices presented at the March meeting for leasing and buying. Pricing by local people. Sherry Morton not really ready to vote on this. Chairman Jacob Hockett suggested Tourism not commit to all three phases and to re-evaluate this next year. Dana Hampton is concerned who will fund this in future years.
Janelle Smith made a motion for Tourism to fund the $100,000 for Phase I (2024) only at this time without being committed to the other Phases. Then Tourism will re-evaluate next year in 2025 and see if they want to proceed with Phase II and Phase III. Leon Chapman seconded the motion.

AYES: Janelle Smith, Sherry Morton, Leon Chapman, Brooke Frederick and Chairman Jacob Hockett.

NAYS: Dana Hampton Motion carried. Majority of vote.
Grant Reports
None.
Board Members Report
None.
Adjournment
Chairman Jacob Hockett as there was no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m.
Leon Chapman made a motion to adjourn. Dana Hampton seconded the motion.
AYES: Dana Hampton, Sherry Morton, Leon Chapman, Brooke Frederick, Janelle Smith and Chairman Jacob Hockett. NAYS: None. Motion carried.
The next regular Tourism meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 11, 2024.
Suetta Oulrey
Recording Secretary                                                                       
